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5 June 2018 

Maidwell Primary School 
 

Newsletter No 90 
Welcome to Summer Term (2) 2018 ...  the final term of the academic year.  

We look forward, as ever, to a busy fun-filled term. 
Rosemarie James 

Headteacher 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE: 

www.maidwellprimary.net 

Follow us on Facebook 

A Maidwell Welcome 
 

We would like to offer a warm Maidwell welcome to Harry who joined us this 

week in Year 4.  We hope he has enjoyed his first couple of days at Maidwell 

Primary School and made lots of new friends. 

 

 

Sharing  

Assembly 
 

Friday 13 July 2018 

2.45pm  

in School 
 

   
 

End of Year  

Assembly 
 

Friday 20 July 2018 

9.05am  

in the Church 

Road Safety 
 

Recently a number of parents/neighbours of the school have commented on 

potential dangers when children are being brought to and collected from 

school.  There have been a number of near misses arising from children  

stepping unsupervised from between parked vehicles, exiting the gate without 

an adult leading the way and exiting the car on the roadside. 

 

As you are aware, there are large vehicles regularly travelling up and down 

Draughton Road and, as well as this, drivers do not always lower their speed 

when passing the school. 

 

We have recently held a road safety assembly to increase the children’s  

awareness of the dangers and have reiterated school rules with regards to  

exiting the school gate.  The lack of a pavement, parked cars and a blind exit 
considerably increase the risk of an accident and close adult supervision is the 

ONLY means by which the risk can be managed effectively. 

ParentPay outstanding balances 
 

As we are now in the last term of the academic year, it is  

important that all balances are cleared from your ParentPay  

account before we close the school in July.  Please log in and 

check your account as soon as possible. 

School Reports will be sent home on Wednesday 

11 July.   

There will be a Parents’ Open Evening on Thursday 19 July from 3.40-5.30pm if 

you wish to discuss anything with your child’s teacher (no appointment necessary).   

We are taking this opportunity to re-publish a letter originally written to 

parents by Mr Unwin - a school neighbour - in September 2015.  Please 

see page 8 
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 Term Dates 

This final term of this academic year ends on Friday 20 July 2018 and pupils return to 

school on Thursday 6 September 2018.  Full academic year dates are published on the 

school website and include the school’s five Teacher Training Days.  Please note that  

training days are not included on the calendar on Northamptonshire County 

Council’s website. 

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  9 0  

Maidwell Primary School PTA met with Mrs James last month to 

hear some of the fantastic ideas the school has to transform itself 

into a premier place of reading.  It has agreed to give £1,500 of the 

funds it has raised this year to two reading initiatives as part of the 

Reading - The Key To Success programme.  Firstly, to extend the 

highly popular ‘Page Turner’ book initiative across all the year 

groups and secondly, it has committed to help create some very 

special reading places on the school field - brightly painted beach-

style huts - where children can relax with their books away from 

the often busy school environment.  The school plans to have these 

installed quite quickly – in time for our PTA Summer Fair which we 

have decided to celebrate with an appropriate beach theme. 

The date is Friday July 13th so put that in your diaries.  We’d really 

like to make that a great end-of-term celebration so really need 

your help and ideas to make it something special. We really need 

ideas and helpers to provide activities & entertainment and food & 

drink as well as beach-themed miscellanea.  So please do get in 

touch via the PTA Facebook page. 

 

The last Happy Bag collection raised £100 for the school.  Thank 

you to all those who brought bags. If you're planning another clear-

out, put 13th July in you diary for the next collection which will 

take place between 11-12pm. 

Aimee Turner 

PTA Secretary Martin Young 
 

Martin will be with us on Monday 

of next week to bring his usual  

talents in to school and help  

support our literacy work this term 

on The Way Back Home by Oliver 

Jeffers. 

Maidwell school PTA 

Governing Body News 
Paul Gooding, Chair of Governors 
 

I am pleased to report that we have now successfully concluded our search for a clerk to the governing body, and Kay 

Jones has now been appointed to this role and will join us from September. 

 

Unfortunately on a less positive note, one of our co-opted governors has recently had to resign due to significant  

increases in work commitments. This now means we have 3 vacancies, so if anyone knows of any likely candidates, 

please let the school know. 

 

Since the last update we have conducted a couple of routine visits, plus certain termly forums have met as scheduled, 

including Finance, Safeguarding, and Online Safety. So once again it’s very much a case of business as usual. 

SHUFFLE UP DAYS 
 

Tuesday 5 June (pm) 

Wednesday 13 June (pm) 

Friday 22 June (pm) 
Friday 29 June (am) 

 
The pupils currently in Year 2 

will shuffle up to experience life 

in Class 2 and Year 4 to Class 3. 

 

We look forward to welcoming 

our September Reception pupils 
(Phoebe, Jessica, Arthur, Graihagh, 

Tilda, Daisy, Daisy, Phoebe, Albert 

and Jonas) for the induction visits 

on these dates. See page 7 for further details of 

the PTA Summer Fair 
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Please make a note of these dates in your diary: 
    

Y1-Y6:      Tuesday 6 November 2018  3.40-5.00pm 

      Thursday 8 November 2018  3.40-7.00pm 

Reception pupils (from Sept 2018):   Wednesday 7 November 2018 During the school day 

Parents’ Evenings: Future Dates 

N E W S L E T T E R  N O  9 0  

Open Library Sessions 
 

Mrs Henson is again available this term to welcome you to our 

Library on Tuesdays between 3.30 and 4.00pm.  Please use and 

enjoy our valuable resources.   Open to younger siblings as well 

as all pupils.    Please sign in at the door with Mrs Henson 

KS2 Summer Residential 
16-18 July 2018 

 

The £115 balance was due for 

payment on Monday of this 
week.  If you have not yet paid 

this amount please log in to 

your ParentPay account as soon 

as possible.  We will be sending 

out personal reminders shortly. 

 

Class 2 and 3 and staff are all 

looking forward to our  

residential. 

Afterschool Clubs 
 

We will shortly be asking you if you 

wish your child to participate in 

Breakfast Club/Afterschool Clubs for 
the next academic year.  This will help 

us ascertain whether the facilities are 

viable next year and to try to review 

our staffing arrangements.   

 

 

 

 
 

 

End of term arrangements: 

 

Due to the KS2 residential, there will 

be no Get Outside Club or  

Library Session on Tuesday 17 July.   

Pacesetters Gymnastics (Monday 16 

July), Dodgeball (Wednesday 18 July) 

and Mr Gordon’s Sports Club 

(Thursday 19 July) will go ahead as 

normal. 

Friday 6 July 
(bad weather reserve 

date  Thursday 12 July) 

  

Please join us on 

the field at 1.15pm. 

 
We will prepare for 

Sports Day as often as 

we can.  Please ensure 

your child has their PE 

kit in school EVERY 
DAY. 

Year 5’s Bikeability sessions will take place on Monday 9 and Tuesday 10 July 

2018.  If your child is participating, please ensure that they have their bike in 

school ready for the first session.   Bikes can be stored behind the car park 

to field gates on arrival.  At the end of the day, bikes can be brought in to the 

hall for overnight storage ready for the next day.  PLEASE ENSURE YOUR 

CHILD’S BIKE IS TAKEN HOME at the end of Tuesday 10 July. 

Orienteering Afternoon  

Friday 8 June 2018 
 

Our annual Orienteering session will take place this Friday.    The children will learn a  

variety of skills including map reading and compass skills whilst studying nature.  Please  

ensure they wear suitable walking shoes and appropriate outerwear (sun hat or wind 

proof). 
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Magistrates in the 

Community 

Thursday 7 June 2018 
 

Class 3 are looking  

forward to again  

welcoming representatives from  

Magistrates in the Community to 

school.  Through participating in a 

mock trial focussing on Cyber  

Bullying we will learn all about our 

judicial processes. 

Premises Update 
 

Development of the reading environment:  As you are aware, our recent project entitled ‘Page 

Turners’ has successfully engaged many of the children.  It has been wonderful to witness children 

excitedly clutching their latest page turner book and sharing their ideas about the books through 

book reviews and lots of talk! 

 

The PTA have supported the project from the start, funding the purchase of books for each year 

group.  We already have a wonderful library and ‘page turner’ libraries in each classroom and so 

the next step will be to create environments outside of the building where children can read and 

discuss the books they are reading. 

 

In the coming weeks a ‘Reading Row’ of colourful reading rooms will appear on the field.   

Accompanying these will be chairs, cushions, beanbags and rugs which will encourage the children 

to find some shade (now that the Summer has arrived), make themselves comfortable and spend 

some time reading. 

 

We are really excited about these next steps.  Thank you to the PTA and all who support their 

efforts. 

 

Summer Break:  The school summer holidays are always the perfect opportunity to extend some 

TLC to our school.  Currently, we are seeking quotes for the decoration of areas of the school 

(inside and out), the upgrading of lighting throughout the school and the replacement of flooring in 

the children’s toilets.  We hope to complete these projects by the beginning of the next academic 

year. 

Two Summer Messages 
 

¶ Please ensure your child has a water 

bottle in school at all times.  We are 

constantly being asked for cups at break 

time and the school does not have 

enough to share with all pupils.  This is 

very important during the warmer 

weather.   
 

¶ We have already experienced some hot 

and sunny weather however, sun cream 

should not be sent in to school with 

your child.  The school is unable to  

apply it on your behalf and in our  

experience children are not very good 
at applying it themselves. Please ensure 

you apply sun cream before school.  

Sun hats are also beneficial and children 

should be provided with one. 

Y6 Sailing Day at Pitsford Water 

Tuesday 19 June 2018 
 

Thanks to funding from our local County 

Councillor, the pupils in Year 6 will again be 

joining other children of the same age from 

neighbouring schools at Pitsford Water as 

part of their transition to secondary school.  

If you have not yet received your consent 

form, please send it in urgently.  Reminders 

will be sent separately. 
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Pacesetter Games 

Dodgeball Final 

Thursday 5 July, Benham Arena 

 

Following the success of one of our 

Class 3 teams in the Pacesetter 

Games held pre-Christmas, the  

children will be returning to Benham 

to participate/provide support in the 

Dodgeball Final.  Details were issued 

before half term.  Please send your 

consent form to school as soon as 

possible. 

N E W S L E T T E

Monozukuri Caravan Interactive Workshop 
Nissan Technical Centre Europe (NTCE), Cranfield 

Tuesday 3 July 2018 

 

The pupils in Class 3 have been invited to Nissan to  

participate in a workshop which explores the world of Design 

and Engineering through the use of an Electric Car design, 

build and then race task. In addition to this, we will also look 

at the importance of seatbelts and car safety in a crash test 

activity. The workshop offers a fantastic opportunity for  

children to see the world of Nissan in a safe, controlled  

environment. Our thanks go to Mr Speed-Andrews for  

inviting us to participate in this workshop. 

Art/Sports Project with Glen Cosens 

 

Over the course of the summer term each class will be working with Glen in order to create an  

outdoor circuit of activities which will encourage the children to engage in physical activities during 

breaktimes and lunchtimes. 

 

Glen and Josh Glazier (one of our sports coaches) will begin the project on Wednesday 13 June.  The 

children will work with Josh to design a range of activities which will target different muscle groups.  

The outdoor circuit boards will then be created with Glen’s help, allowing the children to explore 

how to demonstrate movement in art.  They will also explore building in differentiation for different 

year groups. 

 

By the end of the project the activity boards will be in place around the playground.  The children will 

be taught how to engage with them and encouraged to use them by our lunchtime, sports coaches 

and school staff. 
 

The activity circuit will build strength, stamina and engage the children in cardiovascular activities in a 

fun and exciting way.  The project will also focus on the benefits of exercise and healthy eating.  Glen 

will work with the children on the following dates:  Weds 13th June (Class 3),  Thurs 14th (Class 3), 

Fri 15th (Class 3), Weds 20th (Class 1), Thurs 21st (Class 2),  Fri 22nd (Class 3), Weds 4th  July (Class 3), 

Thurs 5th  (Class 2),  Fri 6th  (Class 1).  Children should wear ‘scruffs’ on painting days. 

 
 

Dancing Dave 

Class 3, Wednesday 27 June 

 

Dave McKenna will be working with Class 3 on Wednesday 28 June.  It will be the last time our Year 

6 pupils will get the opportunity to work with Dave, and bearing in mind they have worked with him 

every year since Reception, the day could be quite emotional.  Please come along at 3pm on the day 

to witness the culmination of their work.  ALL WELCOME. 

4(% 535!, 2%-).$%2 

Please ensure your child has full PE kit in 

school all week from Monday to Friday.   



Pupil Reports 

 
Class 1 Victorian Trip to Warwick 

By Gwen, Y1 

 

The teacher was strict.  We wrote on a board with chalk.  In the laundry we learnt how to wash clothes.  We put 

them in a big tin.  There was a big stick called a dolly to dab the washing.  I turned the handle of the mangle and 

someone else put the washing in and pulled it out. 

 

There were two dolls houses, one was a rich house and one had poor people living in it.  I would like to live with 

the poor people because the poor children could see their mummy and daddy all the time.  The rich children only 

saw they mummy and daddy for an hour a day. 

 

 

Art/DT Key Stage 2 with Mrs Elliott 

By Alfie, Y3 

 

We made a clay mask.  It had scary teeth.  It was in the Mayan style.  The Mayan people lived in Mesoamerica and 

Mexico.  They put a sharp thorny rope through their tongue so they could serve blood to their Gods.   

 

We made hot chocolate and fried vegetables so we could taste the Mayan food.  I did not like it. 

 

I made a Jaguar necklace and a headdress with peacock feathers.  My headdress was big to show how important I 

am. 

 

 

Outspan School and Reuben News 

By Monty, Y6 

 

Three scout leaders came to tell us about the Outspan School.  They had been to do building work at the school in 

Uganda.  Reuben (our sponsored child) had sent us a letter - he has very neat handwriting.  There were pictures of 

the children having fun with art and craft, playing football and playing on tricycles. 

 

The well is not deep enough so the children have to carry water from the town.  Their next project is a deeper 

well near the school. 

 

The local houses have tin roofs and open sewers so school is nice compared to them. 
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